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SOUTHEASTERN 
CAMPUS BULLETIN OFFICE OF 

STUDENT AFFAIRS 

November 21 - 25, 1988 

Tuesday, November 22 

7:00 AM 

10: 00 AM 

6:30 PM 

7:00 PM 

Wednesday, November 23 

10:00 AM 

Thursday, November 24 
And 

Friday, November 25 

NOTICES: 

XVI, 14 

Worl<l Mission Fellowship weekly Prayer Breakfast. 
Seminary cafeteria. Anyone welcome. 

Chapel: Lee and Hazel Watson, Fletcher Visiting Pro-
fessors of Missions, Emeritus Missionaries to Japan. 
Binkley Chapel. 

SBA Chapter elections. Multi-purpose room, Ledford. 

Seminary Youth (ages 13 years and up). Bethea room, 
Appleby. 

Chapel: Communion. Torn Halbrooks, Professor of 
Church History and James Good, Professor of Church 
Music. Binkley Chapel. 

THANKSGIVING HOLIDAYS 

PHT'S AND PWT'S: The Business office is taking orders for PHT's 
(Putting Hubby Through) or PWT's (Putting Wife 

Through). Price is $1.75. Orders must be received by Wednesday, November 23, 
1988. 

DECEMBER December graduates are reminded that student accounts 
GRADUATES: must be paid in full before caps and gowns are issued. 

Student loans that may be overdue must be paid also. 
Diploma fee is 16.00 and will be charged to graduating seniors accounts. 

THANKSGIVING 
HOLIDAYS 
LIBRARY SCHEDULE: 

November 23 
November 24-27 
November 28 

Wednesday 
Thursday - Sunday 
Monday 

7:45 AM - 4:30 PM 
CLOSED 

(Resume regular 
schedule for 

academic session) 

GRADUATING SENIORS... are reminded to leave a forwarding address at the 
Campus Post Office. First class mail received for 

non-returning students who do not leave a forwarding address will be returned 
to sender. 

STUDENT EMPLOYEES... who will be graduating in December or who may not be 
returning Spring semester are reminded to leave a 

forwarding address in the Business office so that your W2 forms can be mailed 
to you at the first of the year. 

STUDENT CLERICAL 
POSITION: 

FIM. 

There is an immediate opening for a student clerical 
position in the Formation and Ministry office. For 
information and an application, see Karen Harris in 

INNER-CITY If you are interested in inner-city missions, there 
MISSIONS: is an excellent opportunity for 6-8 Southeastern 

students to spend spring break working in the Harlem 
section of New York City. Contact David Teague, Communications office, for 
more information. Call ext. 270 or come to the office in Broyhill Hall. 

(OVER) 



PRACTICUM IN 
PERSONAL 
EVANGELISM: 

Professor Miles will offer H 2454 Practicum in 
Personal Evangelism, a 2 semester hour field-
oriented course designed to certify participants 
as Pastor/Leaders in C.W.T. (Continuing Witness 

Training), during the four Mondays of January 30, February 6, 13, 20, 1989. 
briefing and registration meeting will be held in Binkley 101 on Monday, 
November 21, at 10:00 A.M. for interested students. Enrollment will be 
limited, and permission of the instructor is required for registration. A 
course syllabus is available from Mrs. Judy Durham in the faculty secretaries 
office. 

FOREIGN 
MISSION 
BOARD: 

The Foreign Mission Board will host a "Missions 
Information Conference" on November 21st from 7:00 
9:00 p.m. in the Bethea Room, Appleby. Personnel 

A 

from the FMB will be available on Nov. 22nd in the 
Ledford "Pit" to talk with students - 9:00 - 10:00 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. - 12:00 
noon. Contact FIM for more information. 

STUDENT COUNCIL 
POSITIONS AVAILABLE: 

The chairperson positions for the Arts & Ethics 
Committees on the Student Council are open. If you 
are interested in serving as either chairperson for 

the remainder of this academic year, contact Tyanna Day (Box 3126) by Nov. 28. 
Information about these chairperson positions is available in the student 
handbook. 

STUDENT WORK Environmental Services will have several student work 
GRANTS AVAILABLE: grant contracts open in January for the Spring 

semester. Depending upon the contract, hours will 
range from fifteen to twenty per week. Work schedules can be made flexible. 
Spouses of students currently enrolled are also eligible for work grant 
positions. All positions pay $4.00 per hour. Applications are available in 
the Environmental Services office located on the gym level of Ledford, across 
from the Student Activities office. 

CHRISTMAS To all students, faculty, staff and administrators: 
OPEN HOUSE: In our desire to celebrate the Christmas season 

with this community, you are invited to an Open House 
in our apartment, Simmons 11, December 2 from 7-10 p.m. We will provide the 
drinks and some goodies. Bring some of your favorite goodies to share. 
Jennifer Matthews and Deborah Headen. 

ONE-YEAR Those who signed up in advance for a free One-
BIBLES ARE HERE: Year Bible may come by the Student Affairs office 

during regular office hours to pick up their copy. 
Please be sure to check off your name on the sign up sheet which will be in the 
office. 

MATRICULATION FEES... for January inter-term classes are: 2 hrs. - $50.00; 
3 hrs. - $80.00; and 4 hrs. - $120.00. This is in 

addition to any fees paid to the professor. 

SEMINARY WIVES... In Ministry will have a bake sale in the Ledford 
"Pit" on November 29 and December 2 from 9:30 a.m.-12 

noon. The sale is to raise money for their Family Assistance Fund. 

GRADUATION 
LETTER: 

Graduation information letters have been mailed to all 
December graduating seniors. If you did not receive 
a copy, please come by the Student Affairs office. 

All organizational and special events scheduled on campus must be cleared on 
the seminary calendar in Communications before they can be publicized in the 
Bulletin. News for the Campus Bulletin must be in the Student Affairs office 
by noon on Wednesdays. 
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